

Knoxville Area Service Meeting 6-19-21

Meeting was opened with Serenity Prayer.

Traditions: Hannah W

Concepts: Bob

Roll Call:

Chair	P
Vice Chair	P
Sec	P
Treas	P
RCM:	P
H&I:	A
PR:	P
KACNA:	A
ROR:	A
P&P:	A
Outreach:	A
KAZM:	A

Dopeless Hope Fiends	P
Easy Does It	A
Faith Over Fear	A
The Fix	P
Glow in the Dark	P
H.O.P.E.	A
Hope in da Hood	P
JFT	A
Let Go	A
LRG	P
Noon30	A
Nickel & Dime	P
Nightshift	P
OM24	P
Practical Application	P
Primary Purpose	A
RAW	P
Recovery Plug	A

10 groups present

Reports:

Secretary: minutes were not posted but I can give them to individual GSRs if need be.

Treasurer: spoke to Stephen Z about getting access to website to help run it. Total expenses: \$504.69 (all expenses paid). Storage unit price is going up about \$5 effective in July. Homegroup donations brought in \$650. Total in account is \$1868.78 (\$405.78 over prudent). Any donation from Area to Region will not need to go until August because the check will not be touched until the Regional Subcommittee Meeting.

RCM: no report

H&I: *not present at meeting but report was sent later* Doing really well, but we need more panel leaders as more facilities open back up. We spent \$215.93 on literature this month which is technically over budget but we haven't ordered in two months so it should be fine. Working on some type of orientation thing right now. Please announce at homegroups that we are looking for support.

KACNA: no report

ROR: meeting soon. May need to push until next year per CDC guidelines (which do not allow more than 50 attendees).

P&P: will be putting new guidelines on website soon or sending them to GSRs, so that they can be taken back to groups at next Group Consciences.

PR: had a meeting a few weeks ago. Wants to get meeting schedule updated and possibly a PR section on there, including the NA hotline number.

PR meets on the first Friday of the month (4 June 2021) at 6:30 PM at Northside Christian Church 4008 Tazewell Pike Knoxville, TN 37918. Being that this was our first meeting in some time, there are some administrative and logistical kinks that we are still working through and plan to finish polishing at our next meeting. In order to aid us in our organization we plan to:

- Ask for access to the website
 - Requesting a PR tab on the website so that we can update, as needed
- coordinate with the Outreach Subcommittee to build a plan to determine which meetings are still occurring and their respective dates/times and locations
- request an update on our monthly budget in order to better plan our efforts

We have also printed out meeting lists this month in order to at least get information about meetings to homegroups.

Administrative Business:

Hannah M was voted in as Secretary of the PR subcommittee and we will be voting in the following position at our next meeting:

- Vice Chair
- Treasurer?***
- Website/IT
- Meeting Schedule Coordinator
- Industry Liaison

Ongoing Projects:

We have come up with an initial plan to print out meeting lists and distribute them to local law enforcement agencies, probation offices, hospitals, etc... where we receive permission to do so.

We would also like to create flyers or stickers with a QR code that links to the Knox NA website.

Recent PR Events:

We held the PR Extravaganza.

Upcoming PR Events:

We have no upcoming events at the moment.

Our next subcommittee meeting will be held 9 July 2021 @ 6 PM, Northside Christian Church.

Thanks for letting me serve.

Group Reports:

The Fix: has money to donate to Area. Needs members with clean time and ESH to support meeting. Sun, TH 8-9pm, Flat Iron 5925 Chapman Highway.

Primary Purpose: In person meeting T/TH 7:30 Masks required. Faith Lutheran Church 225 Jamestowne Blvd.

OM24: facility is now open; schedule needs to be updated.

Old Business:

Joe for Alt Treasurer: nomination passed.

Open Forum:

Meeting being held today at the Reprieve to find new clubhouse to host meetings, 2pm.

Over-prudent money to Region? We have another month to decide because the money won't be accounted for until August Regional Meeting. According to P&P, money above prudent is to be

split between Region and PR. Questions was posed; why is money being allotted to events while PR gets leftovers?

Idea: give PR an annual budget and over prudent money goes to events.

P&P guidelines need to go to GSRs; website is currently not an option.

New Business:

Motion to implement new P&P guidelines with the intent to update guidelines for the first time since 2018, 2nd'd. Must go back to homegroups.

Motion for exec positions to have website login info, 2nd'd, passed.

Announcements:

Hope in da Hood needs trusted servants.

Motion to close, motion 2nd'd.

Meeting was closed with Serenity Prayer.